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Saturday, 13Saturday, 13Saturday, 13Saturday, 13    NovNovNovNov    2010 2010 2010 2010 ---- 11:30 am~2:30 pm 11:30 am~2:30 pm 11:30 am~2:30 pm 11:30 am~2:30 pm    
by Dave Tarquino, Vice President 

Our Fall Social will be at the China Buffet, 5623 Sunrise Blvd., Citrus Heights, CA (between 
Marie Calendars & El Torito).  Cost will be $13.00 per person, which includes the buffet with 
coffee, tea or soda.  Beer and wine is available if you wish to purchase separately.  Dress is 
casual.  Join us for lunch on November 13

th
 and bring your stories and a friend to kick off the 

Holiday Season.  Please fill out the form that is included in this newsletter or the one 
on our website, then mail the form and your check to us before Wednesday, Nov. 10th.  
Questions?  Email Dave Tarquino, dtarquino@surewest.net or call him at 916-723-7634. 

 

2011 AFTAC WORLDWIDE REUNION2011 AFTAC WORLDWIDE REUNION2011 AFTAC WORLDWIDE REUNION2011 AFTAC WORLDWIDE REUNION    

11112222 May  May  May  May –––– 1 1 1 15555 May 2011 May 2011 May 2011 May 2011    
by Charlie Penn, President 

It is time to make your plans to attend the 2011 AFTAC Worldwide reunion which is being 
hosted by the AFTAC Alumni Association - West Coast Chapter.  The site selection 
committee searched throughout the Sacramento region to find the “perfect” location for this 
event.  For nostalgic and practical reasons the Lions Gate Hotel (formally the “O” Club at 
McClellan AFB) was selected.  This facility offers registered guests complementary buffet 
breakfasts, will set up transportation to and from the Sacramento International Airport 
($14/person), and has rooms ranging from refurbished BOQ’s to the SMAMA General’s 
quarters (4 bedrooms).  Prices for lodging range from $89 - $349/night with some quarters 
offering full kitchens and multiple bedrooms.  The bar and restaurant facilities are revamped 
and very accommodating.  So, what is on tap for our reunion?  (Editor’s note:  Please use 
the Registration form that is included in this issue or the one that is on our website.) 
 
Thursday, 12 May 2011:  Early sign-in and hospitality suite activities.  George Thompson, 
the maestro of the hospitality suite, has toured the facility for this function and gives it two 
thumbs up.  It is a former one bedroom base officer’s quarters that has a full kitchen, living 
room, bathroom, and access to a large patio area.  This will handle at least 80 sages that 
want to swap some lies and perhaps imbibe in some liquid refreshments.  Any group that 
would like to have a mini-reunion (Detachments, systems, etc.) can contact George at 
AsstBdChmn@AFTACWCC.org and he will make sure the proper notification and 
advertising is accomplished.  (i.e., Detachment 202 would like to host an alumni function; 
done!)  Registration for these mini-reunions can be accomplished either in the hotel lobby or 
at the hospitality suite. 
 
Friday, May 13, 2011:  Sign-in continues and there will be a docent guided tour of the 
Aerospace Museum of California starting at 1:00.  This facility used to be located close to 
the new commissary and has since relocated north of McClellan Park on Freedom Park 
Drive in a new building and grounds area.  The Lions Gate Hotel will provide transportation 
to and from this museum for those who need it.  The reduced price for this guided tour will 
be $5.00 that you pay at the entrance to the museum.   You will be impressed at this new 
facility and exhibits; visit their web site www.aerospacemuseumofcalifornia.org. You can 
get further information by contacting Gary “Steve” Fritts at 
DirectorAtLarge@AFTACWCC.org.  Starting at 5:00 there will be a no host reception at 
the “O” Club or General’s quarters depending on weather and the number of participants.
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2011 AFTAC Worldwide Reunion, continued from page 1: 
This event will have both cold and hot hors d'oeuvres and will give everyone a chance to mingle and reminisce with their 
brethren and friends.  This event “officially” will close at 7:00 and the hearty will adjourn to the hospitality suite.  Dinner, for 
those who need to put on the feed bag, will be non-hosted and left to your discretion. 
 
Saturday, May 14, 2011:  Yes, the hospitality suite is still open and registration continues either at the hotel lobby or the 
suite.  Formally, today starts out with a trip to the Thunder Valley Casino with their free bus(s) arriving in front of the Lions 
Gate Hotel at 10:00.  Transportation will take you to the casino where you will be afforded the opportunity to “recoup your 
expenses for this reunion”.  The bus will return to the Lions Gate Hotel around 3:00.  This will allow you the time to 
prepare yourselves for the banquet which formally starts at 7:00.  The banquet will be the formal finale of this reunion and 
a chance, once again, to mix with the folks that were an important part of your life.  The banquet will have a no host bar 
opening at 6:00, pre dinner entertainment, color guard presentation, and keynote speaker.  After the dinner you will have 
further opportunities to mingle with attendees, and yes, once again visit the hospitality suite. 
 

Sunday, May 15, 2011:  Time to say goodbye at the no host breakfast.  Time is at your leisure.  The Lions Gate Hotel will 
arrange ground transportation to the airport for those who need this amenity. 
 

Way Back WhenWay Back WhenWay Back WhenWay Back When    
 by Dale Klug, Editor 

We’re running a series of articles called “WAY BACK WHEN”.  They are patterned after the Florida Chapter’s series in the 
Post Monitor called “B.S. (Barely Substantiated) TALES”.  We’re inviting everyone to submit articles or pictures with 
stories from days-gone-by at Detachments, OLs, Depot, Squadrons, Headquarters or TDYs. Crank up your “WAYBACK 
machines” and send us an article. Remember to keep all the inputs unclassified.  E-mail all proposed articles to me at: 
FalloutEditor@AFTACWWC.org or snail-mail to: AFTAC Alumni Newsletter Editor, P.O. Box 3974, Citrus Heights, CA 
95611-3974.  Please note on envelope it's for Newsletter Editor.  
 
Editor's Note: The following picture was sent in by Marion Chambers-Jordan.   

 

 
Do you recognize anyone in this circa 1968-69 1155th TOS Basketball Team Photo? 

L-R Back row:  Tony Gallo, _____?, (Coach)_____?, Ed Slover, Fred Fischer 
L-R Front row:  Lt. Hauschild, _____?, _____? 
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Who Said That?? 
by Dale Klug, Editor 

>> Age does not diminish the extreme disappointment of having a scoop of ice cream fall from the 

       cone. 
>> Life is like riding a bicycle. To keep your balance, you must keep moving.    

  >> Speak when you are angry and you will make the best speech you will ever regret. 

  >> All the art of living lies in a fine mingling of letting go and holding on.    
 

  Do you think you know who the above quotes came from? Send your best guess to: FalloutEditor@AFTACWCC.org 
First WCC member to send in all four correct answers gets an "Attaboy" or "Attagirl"  in the next edition of the newsletter.  

July's quotes were from George Winters, St Augustine, Benjamin Disraeli and Henry James. The distinguished 
"Attaboy" (with oak leaf cluster) goes to Bob Baker who got all four correct.  
 

Membership NewsMembership NewsMembership NewsMembership News    
by Dave Price, Membership Chairman 

As of 9 September 2010: Active Members = 149 Life Members = 132 
Welcome to new member, William Bedzyk. 

 
Annual membership fee of $10 is due by 01 Jan each year.  Check your mailing label or look for an email 
showing your membership expiration date. Your last newsletter will be the one following your expiration 
date.  Life memberships are available for $75. You can use the Membership application/roster update on the 
last page of this newsletter or the one on our web site to send with your dues. Don’t let your membership 
lapse. Those alumni who have not paid their 2010 membership dues have been dropped from the 
“active” roster and newsletter distribution list.   
 

Events CalendarEvents CalendarEvents CalendarEvents Calendar    
 

� Business/Member meetings are 1st Tuesdays quarterly at the Lions Gate Restaurant at McClellan Park: 
7 Dec 2010  -  1 May 2011  -  7 Jun 2011  -  6 Sep 2011  -  6 Dec 2011 

(Call ahead to our President, to confirm time & place.  Or check our ‘Events’ page at <www.AFTACWCC.org>.) 

� 13 Nov 2010, Saturday, 11:30am-2:30pm:  FALL SOCIAL at China Buffet  (sign-up & pre-pay required) 
� 12-15 May 2011, Thu-Sun:  AFTAC WORLDWIDE REUNION  (registration & pre-pay required) 
 

Mail CallMail CallMail CallMail Call    
Don’t forget our MAIL CALL E-mail address:  fallouteditor@AFTACWCC.org 

 

Jerry Cauda Email: 9 September 2010. I was reading in your OBIT section about Gerry Presley. I was stationed with a 
Gerry Pressley in Encampment in the Late 50’s. The Gerry Pressley I was stationed with was a B System Technician. 
Rank Tech Sgt, (5 stripes), wife’s name Peggy, 2 children a boy (Bruce) and a girl don’t remember her name. I'm sure I 
most probably have some pictures in my files will look for them.  
See you in May. Jerry Cauda jecauda@centurylink.net 
 

Ellen Pawlikowski Email: Paul A. Pawlikowski, formerly of Secaucus, died Friday (07.09) at Wright-Patterson Air Force 
Base in Dayton, Ohio. He was 56. Born in Jersey City, he lived in Secaucus for 20 years before entering active duty in the 
United States Air Force. He served in the US Air Force for 15 years before his honorable discharge as a Major and was 
serving as "The General's Spouse" up to his passing. He also worked as a Math Teacher, in lieu of stand-up comedy, for 
various school systems around the country. He was an active volunteer at numerous parishes, most recently the Wright-
Patterson Air Force Base Catholic Chapel as well as with the Worldwide Marriage Encounter Community. He was a 
former parishioner and student of Immaculate Conception Church and School in Secaucus. 
   He is predeceased by his parents, John & Rita Pawlikowski. Surviving are his wife of 30 years, Major General Ellen 
Pawlikowski; daughters, Jennifer Pawlikowski of San Pedro, California and Laura Pawlikowski of Albuquerque, New 
Mexico; brothers, Joseph Pawlikowski of Whitehouse Station, James Pawlikowski of Moorestown, David Pawlikowski of 
Lyndhurst, and Fr. Matthew Pawlikowski of Ft. Bragg, North Carolina; sisters, Elizabeth Lutomski of Colonia and Marianne 
Mason of Chantilly, Virginia.  
   Visitation will be held on Wednesday, July 14th from 3-5 & 7-9 PM at the GOSSELIN FUNERAL HOME, 660 New Dover 
Road, Edison, New Jersey.  
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Mail Call, continued from page 3: 
   Funeral Mass will be held on Thursday, July 15th at 10:30 AM at Immaculate Conception Church, Secaucus. All to meet 
at church. Burial will be held in Arlington National Cemetery in Arlington, Virginia on October 21st at 9 AM. Donations in 
lieu of flowers can be made to a charity of choice in his loving memory.  
   Condolences can be sent to the family at Gosselinfuneralhome@hotmail.com, 
<http://www.gosselinfuneralhome.com/obituaries> Signed Ellen Pawlikowski Editor's Note: Maj Gen Ellen Pawlikowski is a 
former member of 1155th. I believe she worked in MCL. 
 

Allan Pentecost Email: 14 June 2010 (Passed on to us by the Post Monitor editors) I just came across your 
aftacalumni.org website a couple of weeks ago. I was doing a Google search for my old AFSC 99125, and I came across 
an article written in your Post-Monitor newsletter dated March 2005. The article was written by Glenn Kennedy, “Z2 
Forever – Stories from a 99125er”. It was actually a series of articles about Glenn’s experiences in AFTAC, mostly about 
his time and episodes spent in Alaska. I was stationed with Glenn there at Det 207 in Alaska in 1968 and 1969. Wow! 
Those stories he wrote really brought back the memories! Glenn really did a great job of writing those articles! The notes 
to the article indicated how to contact Glenn at his company, Verotek Systems, so I sent him an email. When I did not 
receive a reply after 2 emails, I called the company and found out the Glenn had passed away a year ago. You would not 
believe how disappointed I was not to be able to talk to him, rehash old times, and catch us up to the present. 
    I then discovered your AFTAC Alumni Association West, and through its newsletters I found out that Jack Allison also 
passed away last year. Talk about disappointed! He was the one that selected me into the 99125 Special Electronics 
Technician group back in 1967. He was the president of the West Coast chapter in Citrus Heights, Ca. Can you believe it? 
I LIVE in Citrus Heights, Ca!! 
    I would loved to have been able to talk to him also. I am really disappointed that your newsletter is not posted to the 
internet for 3 years after publication. 
    I had done a Google search about 3 or 4  years ago, but your 2005 newsletter had not been posted yet, so I did not find 
Glenn’s article at that time. How very disappointing! I hope you will reconsider your delay of posting your newsletter to the 
internet. 
    The last full copy available at this time is March 2007 (over 3 years ago!). This is really disappointing, especially since 
some of us are getting older, and the chances are even greater of this happening to others as happened to me. 
I will say that I am still really glad I found your website. Even though I was too late for these two connections, I had a great 
time of remembering the old times for a couple of weeks. I added my name to your AFTAC Alumni Contact Info. 
   I will be sending in the dues in order to become a member. I can see that if there is any hope of contacting someone 
else I was stationed with, it will probably be thru your website. I hope that when I become a member, I can obtain the full 
copies of the newsletter between March 2007 and the latest one. Allan Pentecost allan.h.pentecost@intel.com  Editor's 
Note: I sent Allan a message with an invitation & application to join the West Coast Chapter, but received no response. 
 

In Memory OfIn Memory OfIn Memory OfIn Memory Of    
 

ESPING, James Eugene Lt. Col. Ret. USAF Born in Lindsborg, Kansas December 3, 1923. Passed peacefully at home 
September 12, 2010 in Sacramento, CA at the age of 86. Jim was a World War II veteran and received his pilot wings in 
December 1944. On November 25, 1945 he married Mary Jane Lambertson. He was recalled to active duty in 1952 
during the Korean Conflict and remained on active duty until his retirement in 1973. Survived by wife Mary; son Charles; 
daughter Linda Brock and husband Tim; beloved grandchildren, Alison, Joshua, Erik and Stephanie and husband Nick; 
sisters, Lillian Nelson and Marji Sartori of Lindsborg, Kansas. Preceded in death by parents, Julius and Myrtle Esping and 
brother Robert Esping. He will be forever loved and missed by his family and friends. Memorial service 11am, September 
21 at Arcade Wesleyan Church, 3532 Whitney Avenue, Sacramento. Viewing 10:00am-12:00pm September 23 at Lind 
Brothers, Carmichael. Burial 1:30pm at VA Cemetery, Dixon. Memorials may be made to church or charity of your choice. 
Read more: http://www.legacy.com/obituaries/sacbee/obituary.aspx?n=james-eugene-
esping&pid=145427405#ixzz0zt2QvfDd  
 

ALLISON, Rosalie (Sunday, August 8, 2010).  I am sorry to inform you that my mother, Rosalie Allison, passed away 
today at her home in Sacramento. She had been feeling sick for the last 2 days and had visited the emergency room on 
Friday, but was feeling a little better Saturday. I do not yet know the cause of death. When she didn’t answer my phone 
calls today, I asked a neighbor to check on her. He saw her through the window on her bedroom floor. I called 911. The 
Coroner stated that she had passed away hours prior to that. She was 83 years old, and quite vigorous for her age. Mom 
had recently returned from a trip to Oregon, which included her 66

th
 high school reunion – she had thoroughly enjoyed her 

trip. Rosalie wanted her body donated to UC San Francisco, the same as my dad, so we will honor her wishes. 
Kim Preston kimmerallison@sbcglobal.net  Editor's Note: The above notification from Jack & Rosalie's daughter, Kim, was 
received by email. A subsequent email I received from a family friend informed that the Allison's other daughter, Kendree, 
passed away in September after a long illness. A memorial service for Rosalie has not been scheduled yet, but it will probably 
be in January at the Carmichael Elks. 
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In Memory Of, continued from page 4: 
McALLISTER, Wilbur, SMSgt Ret. USAF - 81, died Thursday, May 27, 2010, in a local care center. Born in Coalmont, 
Colorado to Charles and Julia McAllister. He was raised with two sisters, Louise and Betty and two Brothers, Charles and 
Lloyd. He was raised in a mining community in Colorado and stayed there until he graduated from High School in Walden, 
Colorado. He then joined the Air Force and was a Senior Master Sergeant Special Equipment Operator until he retired in 
1974. He met and married Lois Privett in 1956, and they were married 53 years. He is preceded in death by brothers, 
Charles and Lloyd; Wife, Lois; Stepson Rick Corber. Survivors include Sister Betty Spencer; Sister Louise Hinman; 
Stepson Mike Moynihan and wife Terry; He had many Grandchildren and Great grandchildren. There was a private 
ceremony June 3, 2010 at The Texas State Veterans Cemetery in Abilene. He was given a full military honors ceremony. 
The family would like to give thanks to the wonderful nurses with Hospice of San Angelo and Myrtlewood Estates for their 
caring attention.  

WEATHERINGTON, Kenneth D, TSgt Ret. USAF. Ken was tragically taken from his family & friends at the age of 51 on 
July 27, 2010. Ken is survived by his wife Debra, sons, Greg and Jason, nephew James Jones, parents Jim & Shirley, 
brother Kevin & sister Dawn. Ken was a retired USAF veteran and worked for the Postal Service. A celebration of life will 
be held at his mother-in-law, Marilyn Allendale's residence on August 1, 2010 at 1pm.   Editor's Note: Ken was a member 
of the 1155th/Tech Ops Div and retired on Mar 31, 1997. The article about his death can be found on the Thursday, 7/29/10 

Sacramento Bee newspaper's front page or also at: http://www.sacbee.com/2010/07/29/2922061/friends-family-puzzle-
over-mystery.html 

USAF Airman Magazine Available Online 
Read the online version of Airman, the official magazine of the Air Force, or download the electronic version of the 

magazine at www.airmanonline.af.mil.  CURRENT & PREVIOUS EDITIONS ARE AVAILABLE  
 

LRDAA/AFTAC Alumni August 2010 Newsletter Link 
Here's the link to the August 2010 ePostMonitor newsletter. http://www.box.net/shared/p6ejty1e2u Editor's Note: The Post 
Monitor editors publish the link to the Depot Fallout, so I asked, and they encouraged me to publish their link. 
 

Sensitive AFTAC complex movinSensitive AFTAC complex movinSensitive AFTAC complex movinSensitive AFTAC complex moving away from SR A1Ag away from SR A1Ag away from SR A1Ag away from SR A1A    
BY R. NORMAN MOODY • FLORIDA TODAY • OCTOBER 15, 2010 

 The Department of Defense will spend nearly $200 million next year to build a new headquarters for the Patrick Air Force 
Base surveillance organization that tracks nuclear-weapon detonation and testing worldwide. 
   Construction of a new Air Force Technical Applications Center complex, which would include at least three buildings 
and a parking garage, is expected to begin in the spring, with completion targeted by the end of 2012, said Brig. Gen. 
Burke "Ed" Wilson, the commander of the 45th Space Wing at Patrick. 
   Wilson, who in February assumed command at the base, announced the project during an interview Thursday with 
FLORIDA TODAY at Cape Canaveral Air Force Station. 
   "It's actually the largest construction project in the United States for the Air Force," Wilson said. "It's a $150 million-plus 
project. So that will be very, very visible. Because that big building you see on A1A, we'll begin to depopulate that, and 
you'll see another building going up just across the street."  
   Today, AFTAC is headquartered in a four-story building along the west side of State Road A1A and across from the 
base's Tides Club. About 940 military and civilian personnel work or are assigned to the national security surveillance 
unit. 
   So important is AFTAC's headquarters to national security that the military shut down SR A1A immediately after the 
terrorist attacks of Sept. 11, 2001. Later, traffic along the bustling beachside roadway was restricted to just two lanes, and 
a barrier was built to shield the building. The front of the structure was also reinforced with steel and concrete. In the 
months before SR A1A reopened to normal traffic flow, no heavy trucks or trailers were allowed in front of the base.  
   The new command and control headquarters will be built farther west on base property, away from the busy public road.  
"You'll begin to see that through the summer and into the fall of next year in 2011," Wilson said.  
   Wilson said the AFTAC complex and other significant construction projects already under way -- such as on-base road 
repairs and an $18.5 million, 74,000-square-foot medical clinic that broke ground in August -- are indications that Patrick's 
future is secure.  
   While there are sometimes questions about whether the base is safe from federal budget cuts or military downsizing, 
Wilson said there are no indications at Air Force headquarters or locally that there would be any such cuts.  
   "With things like our Technical Application Center, with the 920th Rescue Wing, we have some fairly unique assets 
there at Patrick that (U.S. military forces) rely on," Wilson said.  
   The commander said the public will begin seeing evidence soon of construction starting, including cranes, trucks and 
heavy equipment movement along A1A. Further details, such as about the potential for new jobs to be created, were not 
immediately available. Past projects at the base often involved local subcontractors.  
   "This is a big, big project," Wilson said. "We're real excited about it. It's good to see it moving and get on contract. It's a 
new and exciting headquarters building for the AFTAC." 
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AFTAC ALUMNI ASSOC. – WEST COAST CHAPTER 
FALL SOCIAL 

Saturday, 13 November 2010 – 11:30 - ~ 2:30PM 

At the China Buffet – Banquet Room 
5623 Sunrise Blvd, Citrus Heights, CA 95610 (916) 961-6888 

COST: $13.00/person 
 

Our Fall Social will be at the China Buffet, 5623 Sunrise Blvd., Citrus Heights, CA (between Marie Calendars and 
El Torito).  Cost will be $13.00 per person and includes the buffet with coffee, tea or soda.  Beer and wine is 
available if you wish to purchase separately.  Dress is casual.  Join us for lunch on November 13

th
 and bring your 

stories and a friend to kick off the Holiday Season.  Please fill out the form included in this newsletter and on our 
website and your reminder portion, then mail the form and your check to us before Wednesday, Nov. 10th.  
Questions? Email Dave Tarquino, dtarquino@surewest.net  or call him at 916-723-7634. 
 

Keep this part as your reminder of what was on your reservation form: 
 

Names: ________________________________ ______________________________ 
________________________________ _______________________________ 

 
My Check # _____ for $ ___.__ was made out to “AFTAC-WCC” 

and was mailed on ___/___/2010 to: 
 

AFTAC Alumni Assoc.-WCC, P.O. Box 3974, Citrus Heights, CA 95611-3974 
 
 
 

 (Fill out and mail the following form or go to the ‘Forms’ page on our web site at www.AFTACWCC.org to get it)  
 

AFTAC Alumni Assoc. - West Coast Chapter 

Reservation Sign-up Form 
for the 

Fall Social – Saturday 13 November 2010  -  11:30 - ~ 2:30pm 
China Buffet Restaurant Banquet Room 

5623 Sunrise Blvd, Citrus Heights, CA 95610 
 

Name(s):__________________________________ _____________________________________ 
 

                 __________________________________ _____________________________________ 
(Please Print Clearly) 

 
Total # Meals: ___ x $13.00 each = $___.__. 

 
Make your check payable to “AFTAC-WCC”  

and mail it before 10 Nov 2010 along with this form to: 
AFTAC-WCC, P.O. Box 3974, Citrus Heights, CA 95611-3974 

 
[From Depot Fallout NL] 



7 

AFTAC WORLDWIDE REUNION 12-15 MAY 2011 
REGISTRATION REMINDER 

 

Names:  ________________________________     
 ________________________________     

 

Our reminder:  I/we paid & signed up for the following number of people and reunion events: 
     Fri, 13 May Guided tour of Aerospace Museum x ___ people  (pay $5.00 at museum) 
     Sat, 14 May Bus Trip to Thunder Valley Casino x ___ people  (free) 
     Sun, 15 May Farewell Buffet at Lion’s Gate        x ___ people  (pay at Lion’s Gate) 

    Reunion Admin Fee                             __ people x $ 5.00 = $_______ 
    Fri, 13 May Cocktail Party/Reception  __ people x $25.00 = $_______ 
    Sat, 14 May Banquet Dinner               __ people x $45.00 = $_______ 

 
My Check # _____ for $ ___.__ was made out to “AFTAC-WCC” 

and I/we mailed it and the registration form on ___/___/201_ 
to: 

AFTAC Alumni Assoc.-WCC, P.O. Box 3974, Citrus Heights, CA 95611-3974 
 

 (Fill out and mail the following form or go to the ‘Forms’ page on our web site at www.AFTACWCC.org to get it)  
 

AFTAC WORLDWIDE REUNION 12-15 MAY 2011 
REGISTRATION FORM 

Please Print 

 First Last 

Name(s):     

     

     

     
 

Address:   City/State/Zip:   

Phone#: (        )  Email Address:    
 

(Note:  We need to have a head count for every activity listed as follows:) 
 

Reunion Admin. Fee (for Badges, Forms, Mailing, Reunion Programs, etc.) .................... $5.00/person x __=$________ 
 

Friday Guided tour of the Aerospace Museum of California    [Pay $5.00 at the museum]  (# of guests = __) 
 

Friday Cocktail Party/Reception (no host bar with hors d'oeuvres)................................. $25.00/person x __=$________ 
 

Saturday bus trip & 4 hrs at Thunder Valley Casino    [Freebee but limited bus seats]       (# of players = __) 
 

Saturday evening Banquet (enter # of each)  Chicken[__]  Steak[__]  Vegetarian[__] .... $45.00/person x __=$________ 
(All Meals Include:  Salad, Chef's Selection of Potato or Rice, Vegetables, Rolls, Dessert & Coffee) 

 

Farewell Brunch Buffet (Sunday 9:00am - ?) [No host or agenda, Lions Gate Hotel guests eat free]  (# of guests = __) 
   
 

 Total = $  
 

Make your check payable to “AFTAC-WCC”  
and mail it along with this form to: 

AFTAC-WCC, P.O. Box 3974, Citrus Heights, CA 95611-3974 
 

[From Depot Fallout NL] 
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Annual membership fee of $10.

00
 is due by 01 January each year.  Check your mailing label for expiration date.  Your 

last newsletter will be the one following your expiration date.  Life memberships are available for $75.
00

 and include a 
laminated membership card. 

PLEASE PRINT 

Name:             

 Last, First MI Last Rank Held   Nickname   Name of Spouse 
 

Addr:             

  Street, Apt #, etc.   City   State   Zip Code 

 

 (        ) -        
  Home Phone   Work Phone   Email Addr 
 

Active Duty:            
  Branch of Service  From:   mm/yyyy - To:   mm/yyyy   Branch of Service   From:  mm/yyyy – To: mm/yyyy 

 
AFTAC Dates:          

  From:   mm/yyyy - To:   mm/yyyy   From:   mm/yyyy - To:   mm/yyyy   From:   mm/yyyy - To:   mm/yyyy 

Support Your West Coast Chapter:  Please pass a copy of this form to your AFTAC Alumni friends. [From the Depot Fallout] 
 

   

CHECK OUR WEBSITE AT www.AFTACWCC.org FOR THE LATEST WCC NEWS & PHOTOS 
   

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

AFTAC ALUMNI ASSOCIATION 
WEST COAST CHAPTER 

P.O. Box 3974, Citrus Heights, CA 95611-3974 
Email:  TOD.Alumni@AFTACWCC.org 

 

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION / ROSTER UPDATE 
 


